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Senator Larry A. Martin, Chairman
101 Gressette Building
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Re: Reappointment of Susan S. Barden to the SC Workers’ Compensation Commission

Dear Senator Martin:

I am writing this letter in support of Susan S. Barden’s reappointment to the South Carolina 
Workers’ Compensation Commission.

I have been a practicing attorney for nineteen (19) years and began practicing workers’ 
compensation in 2005, shortly after Susan Barden was initially appointed to the Commission.

I have argued hundreds of cases before the South Carolina Workers’ Compensation Commission. 
In many of these cases. Commissioner Barden has either served as a Single Commissioner or part 
of the Appellate Panel. Commissioner Barden’s decisions have always been rational and based on 
the facts and evidence in the record. Her knowledge of the workers’ compensation laws and her 
judicial temperament are stellar. She has never shown any favoritism towards an attorney and has 
gone out of her way to make all parties and their attorneys feel that she was giving equal attention 
to the facts presented by both sides. Her sense of judicial independence is refreshing. She is not 
afraid to disagree with her colleagues and has written dissenting opinions when she disagrees with 
a majority opinion.

Commissioner Barden is always punctual for her hearings and renders timely decisions in her 
cases. In fact, I cannot recall a time when I had to wait more than thirty (30) days for a decision. 
Sometimes, she would have a decision within days of a hearing. While I do not always agree with 
Commissioner Barden’s decisions, they are always detailed, and often citing twenty (20) or more 
findings in support, which makes the basis for her decisions abundantly clear to all parties.
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When I started my own practice in 2012, I began representing claimants and have had an 
opportunity to view Commissioner Barden’s temperament and demeanor from both ends of the 
workers’ compensation prism. Again, her decisions are detailed, reasoned, unbiased and fair.

It is my sincere hope that you reappoint her to the South Carolina Workers’ Compensation 
Commission.

Sincerely.

i.atonya Diiligard Eccards

LDEfems
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March 14,2016

Senator Larry A. Martin
South Carolina Senate
101 Gressette Bldg.
Columbia, SC 29201

Re: Subcommittee Hearing on reappointment of Susan Barden to the
South Carolina Workers’ Compensation Commission

Dear Senator Martin:

I am writing this letter to provide the Senate subcommittee with information for use at the 
upcoming hearing on the reappointment of Susan Barden to the South Carolina Workers’ 
Compensation Commission. I am writing this letter on behalf of myself and the 41 other lawyers 
in our firm who practice in the field of workers’ compensation and who routinely appear before 
Commissioner Barden.

First, I want to make it clear to the subcommittee that I am not advocating for or against 
Ms. Barden’s reappointment. However, with 42 lawyers handling defense of workers’ 
compensation claims in the state of South Carolina, our firm is in a unique position to offer 
widespread first-hand feedback to the subcommittee as to Ms. Barden’s performance as a 
commissioner in the past and her qualifications for reappointment. We have no intention of 
advocating for or against any candidate for a commissioner position with the South Carolina 
Workers’ Compensation Commission.

Second, as indicated above, our firm has a large number of lawyers defending workers’ 
compensation claims across the state of South Carolina, and as a result, lawyers from our firm 
routinely appear before Commissioner Barden and have done so over the course of the past 12 
years. We have no records as to how many times lawyers from our firm have appeared before 
Ms. Barden, but anecdotally we suspect that lawyers from our firm have appeared before her for 
the adjudication of a workers’ compensation claim/issue more than 1,500 times in the past.
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With regard to Ms. Barden and her actions and performance while serving as a 
commissioner, we believe that she has a good judicial demeanor and a good judicial 
temperament. We believe that she allows both sides to present their arguments, that she 
thoroughly reviews all submitted evidence, and that she considers the arguments and evidence 
presented by both sides. We believe that she gives both sides due process at every hearing. We 
do not believe that she is biased toward one side or the other. We believe that she tries to do what 
she believes is right according to the law on every claim. We believe that she performs her duties 
fairly, impartially, and diligently. We believe that she has a high degree of integrity, and we 
believe that she is both moral and ethical. We believe that during her tenure, Ms. Barden has 
properly and ethically performed her duties as a commissioner of the South Carolina Workers’ 
Compensation Commission.

The beliefs of the lawyers in our firm outlined above are not based upon the results of the 
hearings where we have appeared before her. In fact, as is the nature of workers’ compensation 
defense, we tend to lose more decisions before Commissioner Barden than we win. The beliefs 
and observances outlined above are based upon Ms. Barden’s handling of hearings and the 
judicial process itself, regardless of whether the final decision was favorable or unfavorable. We 
may not always agree with the decision and results rendered by Commissioner Barden in the 
past, but our clients are always afforded fair and impartial due process and we believe that our 
legal positions and arguments are always given fair consideration.

Additionally, none of the lawyers in our firm are involved in any politics regarding the 
South Carolina Senate or the South Carolina Workers’ Compensation Commission. I can assure 
you that this letter is not motivated in any way by politics or any political agenda.

Should you require any additional information or clarification of anything in this letter, 
please feel free to contact me at any time. Thank you for your consideration of this letter.

With kindest regards,

JWB/


